Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

March 18, 2020

Mr. Mark W. Begor Chairman and CEO Equifax 1550 Peachtree Street, NW Atlanta, GA 30309 Mr. Christopher A. Cartwright President and CEO TransUnion 555 West Adams Street Chicago IL, 60661 Mr. Craig Boundy CEO Experian North America 475 Anton Boulevard Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Dear Sir or Madam,

We write to urge you to immediately cease reporting missed payments on hospital bills, mortgage payments and credit card debt for all individuals until the public health emergency has passed. Through no fault of their own, many working class families will find it harder to cover everyday expenses as COVID-19 unfolds. Because your industry shapes how these hard times will affect our constituents moving forward, your companies bear a responsibility to help mitigate the severity of the economic impact of the virus.

Actions that private and public entities take to contain the spread of the virus will have a disproportionately adverse effect on working class families, low-income households, communities of color and immigrants. Public health authorities are actively urging people to stay home and practice social-distancing resulting in the cancellation of major cultural and entertainment events. School districts and universities are closing and businesses are sending their workers home.

The health risks of the virus will pass but medical bills, missed rent, car notes as well as late credit card and mortgage payments threaten the economic well-being of hundreds of families in the communities we represent, especially working-class families, hourly-wage workers, and immigrants. Adverse credit events caused by COVID-19 will have crippling, long-term, and devastating effects for those who can least afford it, if credit reporting agencies are unwilling to adapt and make adjustments to meet the challenges of this international pandemic. Our country is facing both an economic and a public health crisis -- how credit agencies respond will directly affect how well the United States economy will weather the impending economic shock and recovery in the weeks and months to come.

As we face a worsening global health crisis, efforts such as market intervention by the Federal Reserve, economic stimulus from Congress, and other mitigation will be critical. Nonetheless, many of the low-income and unemployed may be unable to make payments, and that is why an abatement on credit reporting is essential to ensure the most vulnerable are not further harmed during this crisis. Again, we urge you to help mitigate the effects of this crisis by suspending reporting of credit incidents during the COVID-19 public health emergency. Your participation in efforts to curb the severity of this crisis is of utmost importance.

Sincerely,

Jesús G. "Chuy" García

Member of Congress

Wm. Lacy Glay

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER

ADDITIONAL SIGNATORES

Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

Mike Doyle

Eleanor Holmes Norton

Sylvia R. Garcia

Joseph P. Kennedy, III

Mark Takano

Carolyn B. Maloney

Nydia M. Velázquez

Peter A. DeFazio

Ilhan Omar

Vicente Gonzalez

Tony Cárdenas

Jimmy Gomez

Jan Schakowsky

Raúl M. Grijalva

Deb Haaland

Matt Cartwright

Joe Neguse

Jerrold Nadler

Sean Casten

Cindy Axne

Eddie Bernice Johnson

Tony Cárdenas

Alan Lowenthal

Frederica S. Wilson

Jahana Hayes

Ayanna Pressley

David N. Cicilline

David Price

James P. McGovern

Cedric L. Richmond

Scott H. Peters

Jerry McNerney

Debbie Mucarsel-Powell

Madeleine Dean

Danny K. Davis

Andy Levin

Diana DeGette

Peter Welch

Jared Huffman

Grace Meng

Bill Foster

Al Green

Bobby L. Rush

Marc Veasey

Steve Cohen

Dwight Evans

Yvette Clarke

Ted W. Lieu

Chellie Pingree

Mark Pocan

Bill Pascrell, Jr.

Susan Wild

Jimmy Gomez

Kathy Castor

Alma S. Adams, Ph.D.

Jimmy Panetta

Rosa L. DeLauro

Joaquin Castro

Ami Bera, M.D.

John B. Larson

Eliot L. Engel

Emanuel Cleaver, II

Nita M. Lowev

Linda T. Sánchez

Mary Gay Scanlon

André Carson

Debbie Dingell

Pramila Jayapal

Katie Porter